PROPOSALS FOR AN ARCTIC NUCLEAR WEAPON FREE ZONE

On March 28, 2012, a group of Danish parliamentarians met with representatives from the embassies of the non-nuclear circumpolar countries at Christiansborg Palace, Copenhagen. The meeting's purpose was to discuss proposals for an Arctic nuclear weapon free zone. It was organized by the Danish National Group of Pugwash Conferences on Science and World Affairs. (In 1995 the Pugwash organization received the Nobel Peace Prize for their half-century-long efforts to abolish nuclear weapons.) The Christiansborg meeting built on the policy paper of the present Danish government, which states that  “...In dialogue with Denmark's partners, the government will pursue the policy of making the Arctic a nuclear weapon free zone”.

Opening addresses were given by two experts, Dr. Adele Buckley of Canada and Dr. Jan Prawitz of Sweden. A summary of Dr. Buckley's presentation is given below. A general discussion followed, chaired by MP Holger K. Nielsen of the Danish Parliament. The formal meeting was followed a dinner at which many productive informal discussions took place. The organizers hope that the meeting and dinner will lead to concrete actions, for example the submission of a working paper to the United Nations General Assembly and/or the request by the General Assembly for the the UN Secretary General should set up a study group to examine the steps needed to establish an Arctic NWFZ. Both these concrete actions were especially recommended by Dr. Prawitz, since they would put the issue permanently on the agenda of the General Assembly. 

